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  香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處  
  Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department  
  The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region  

   

註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類  

  

商標註冊處處長根據《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 59／60 條，爲對下列註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類，

作出修訂的建議。  

 

根據《商標規則》第 61 條，任何聲稱受擬作出的修訂影響的人，可在本公告公布日期後的三個月內，採用表格第 T6 

號提交反對建議的通知。(例如，若果公布日期爲 2003 年 4 月 4 日，則該三個月的最後一日爲 2003 年 7 月 4 日。)

反對通知須載有提出反對理由的陳述，該陳述尤須解釋如作出修訂，反對人會如何受有關修訂影響，以及反對人為何認

為作出該等修訂會違反《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 58(5)條。 

 

根據《商標規則》第 95 條，提交反對通知的時限不得延展。  

RECLASSIFICATION OF SPECIFICATION OF  
GOODS OR SERVICES OF REGISTERED TRADE MARKS  

  
The Registrar of Trade Marks has made proposals for amendment under rule 59/60 of the 
Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) for reclassification of the specification in 
respect of the following registration(s).   
  
Under rule 61 of the Trade Marks Rules, any person claiming to be affected by the proposed 
amendment may, within 3 months after the date of this publication, file a notice of 
opposition to the proposals on Form T6. (For example, if the publication date is 4 April 
2003, the last day of the 3-month period is 4 July 2003.) The notice of opposition shall 
include a statement of the grounds of opposition, which statement shall, in particular, 
explain how the opponent would be affected by the amendments if they were made and why 
in the opponent’s opinion the amendments would be contrary to section 58(5) of the Trade 
Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559).   
  
It should be noted that under rule 95 of the Trade Marks Rules, extension of time cannot 
be allowed for filing the notice of opposition.  

  
  
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.:  

300610992 
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[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Deloitte Touche Tohmatsu 
Schützengasse 1, 8001 Zurich, 
SWITZERLAND 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

ROBIN BRIDGE & JOHN LIU 
6th Floor, Emperor Commercial Centre, 
39 Des Voeux Road Central, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號:  
Original Class No.:  

9,16,35,36,41,42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號:  
Proposed New Class No.:  

7, 9, 14, 16, 35, 36, 41, 42, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:  
Original Specification:  

Class 9 
Computer software for use in the fields of 
accounting, auditing, management, business, 
tax, intellectual property, financial 
consulting and advice, and litigation support; 
computer hardware; computer game programs; 
computer programs, recorded; computer programme 
relating to the development of account 
professionals; computer peripheral devices; 
data processing apparatus; integrated circuits; 
intercommunication apparatus; interfaces (for 
computers); compact disc players; compact discs 
(audio-video); compact discs (read-only 
memory); audio and video tapes; prerecorded 
instructional audio tapes; prerecorded 
instructional video tapes; CD-ROMS; electronic 
publications (downloadable); scientific, 
nautical, surveying, electric, photographic, 
cinematographic, optical, weighing, measuring, 
signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving 
and teaching apparatus and instruments; 
apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data 
carriers, recording discs; automatic vending 
machines and mechanisms for coin operated 
apparatus; cash registers, calculating 
machines, data processing equipment and 
computers; computer software (recorded), time 
recording apparatus, graph plotter, automatic 
measuring instrument, measures, signal bells, 
equipment for communication network, video 
recorders, enlarging apparatus, aerometers, 
optical goods, magnetic wires, integrated 
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circuits, electric apparatus for commutation, 
electrolysers, fire extinguishing apparatus, 
electric welding apparatus, x-rays tubes not 
for medical purposes, protection devices for 
personal use against accidents, alarms, 
eyeglasses, battery chargers, exposed films, 
magnets (decorative). 
 
Class 16 
Books, manuals, newsletters, brochures, 
pamphlets and other printed publications 
relating to business, financial, management, 
information systems, tax, records management, 
database management, education, auditing and 
accounting applications, legislation, 
regulation, government, public sector, 
bookkeeping, auditing and accounting 
developments and activities; printed matter; 
photographs; stationery; adhesives for 
stationery or household purposes; artists' 
materials; paint brushes; typewriters and 
office requisites (except furniture); 
instructional and teaching material (except 
apparatus); plastic materials for packaging 
(not included in other classes); printers' 
type; printing blocks; paper; carbon paper; 
paper towel; cardboard; handbooks (manuals); 
printed publications; pictures; bookbindings; 
bookbinding material; stationery; ink; sealing 
stamps; writing material; sealing compounds for 
stationery purposes; drawing instruments; hand-
rests for painters; printing sets; teaching 
materials (except apparatus); modelling 
materials; rosaries. 
 
Class 35 
Advertising; business administration; office 
functions; accounting services; auditing 
services; tax preparation services, tax 
compliance services, and tax consultations 
(accountancy); business management assistance, 
sales promotion (for others), employment 
agencies, relocation services for businesses; 
systemization of information into computer 
databases, accounting, rental of vending 
machines. 
 
Class 36 
Financial affairs; monetary affairs; tax 
consultancy (not accounting); tax services (not 
accounting); financing services; financial 
planning, consultation and financial management 
services; tax planning and advisory 
consultation services; insurance brokerage, 
banking, antique appraisal, real estate 
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agencies, brokerage, surety services, 
charitable fund raising, trusteeship, lending 
against security. 
 
Class 41 
Educational services, classes, seminars and 
instruction relating to computers, software, 
telecommunications, accounting, auditing, 
bookkeeping, finance, business and governmental 
operations of all types and business and 
personal investment activities; providing of 
training; sporting and cultural activities; 
educational services; arranging and conducting 
of conferences; lending libraries; publication 
of books; entertainment; animal training; 
modelling for artists. 
 
Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and 
research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services; 
design and development of computer hardware and 
software; custom design and development of 
computer software and systems; professional 
consultancy services in the field of 
information systems, computer hardware, 
software and integrated systems; research 
services in the field of information systems, 
computer hardware and computer software; legal 
services; professional consultancy and advisory 
services relating to telecommunication 
information systems; advisory and consultancy 
services relating to the control of, access to, 
and operation of computers; computer 
programming; installation, maintenance and 
updating of computer software; legal services, 
technical research, surveying, chemical 
research, bacteriological research, weather 
forecasting, material testing, packaging design 
services, design of interior decor, dress 
designing, computer software design, 
authenticating works of art.  

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:  
Proposed New Specification:  

Class 7 
Automatic vending machines; electric welding 
apparatus. 
 
Class 9 
Computer software for use in the fields of 
accounting, auditing, management, business, 
tax, intellectual property, financial 
consulting and advice, and litigation support; 
computer hardware; computer game programs; 
computer programs, recorded; computer programme 
relating to the development of account 
professionals; computer peripheral devices; 
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data processing apparatus; integrated circuits; 
intercommunication apparatus; interfaces (for 
computers); compact disc players; compact discs 
(audio-video); compact discs (read-only 
memory); audio and video tapes; prerecorded 
instructional audio tapes; prerecorded 
instructional video tapes; CD-ROMS; electronic 
publications (downloadable); scientific, 
nautical, surveying, electric, photographic, 
cinematographic, optical, weighing, measuring, 
signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving 
and teaching apparatus and instruments; 
apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data 
carriers, recording discs; mechanisms for coin 
operated apparatus; cash registers, calculating 
machines, data processing equipment and 
computers; computer software (recorded), time 
recording apparatus, graph plotter, automatic 
measuring instrument, measures, signal bells, 
equipment for communication network, video 
recorders, enlarging apparatus, aerometers, 
optical goods, magnetic wires, integrated 
circuits, electric apparatus for commutation, 
electrolysers, fire extinguishing apparatus, x-
rays tubes not for medical purposes, protection 
devices for personal use against accidents, 
alarms, eyeglasses, battery chargers, exposed 
films, magnets (decorative). 
 
Class 14 
Rosaries. 
 
Class 16 
Books, manuals, newsletters, brochures, 
pamphlets and other printed publications 
relating to business, financial, management, 
information systems, tax, records management, 
database management, education, auditing and 
accounting applications, legislation, 
regulation, government, public sector, 
bookkeeping, auditing and accounting 
developments and activities; printed matter; 
photographs; stationery; adhesives for 
stationery or household purposes; artists' 
materials; paint brushes; typewriters and 
office requisites (except furniture); 
instructional and teaching material (except 
apparatus); plastic materials for packaging 
(not included in other classes); printers' 
type; printing blocks; paper; carbon paper; 
paper towel; cardboard; handbooks (manuals); 
printed publications; pictures; bookbindings; 
bookbinding material; stationery; ink; sealing 
stamps; writing material; sealing compounds for 
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stationery purposes; drawing instruments; hand-
rests for painters; printing sets; teaching 
materials (except apparatus); modelling 
materials. 
 
Class 35 
Advertising; business administration; office 
functions; accounting services; auditing 
services; tax preparation services, tax 
compliance services, and tax consultations 
(accountancy); business management assistance, 
sales promotion (for others), employment 
agencies, relocation services for businesses; 
systemization of information into computer 
databases, accounting, rental of vending 
machines. 
 
Class 36 
Financial affairs; monetary affairs; tax 
consultancy (not accounting); tax services (not 
accounting); financing services; financial 
planning, consultation and financial management 
services; tax planning and advisory 
consultation services; insurance brokerage, 
banking, antique appraisal, real estate 
agencies, brokerage, surety services, 
charitable fund raising, trusteeship, lending 
against security. 
 
Class 41 
Educational services, classes, seminars and 
instruction relating to computers, software, 
telecommunications, accounting, auditing, 
bookkeeping, finance, business and governmental 
operations of all types and business and 
personal investment activities; providing of 
training; sporting and cultural activities; 
educational services; arranging and conducting 
of conferences; lending libraries; publication 
of books; entertainment; animal training; 
modelling for artists. 
 
Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and 
research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services; 
design and development of computer hardware and 
software; custom design and development of 
computer software and systems; professional 
consultancy services in the field of 
information systems, computer hardware, 
software and integrated systems; research 
services in the field of information systems, 
computer hardware and computer software; 
professional consultancy and advisory services 
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relating to telecommunication information 
systems; advisory and consultancy services 
relating to the control of, access to, and 
operation of computers; computer programming; 
installation, maintenance and updating of 
computer software; technical research, 
surveying, chemical research, bacteriological 
research, weather forecasting, material 
testing, packaging design services, design of 
interior decor, dress designing, computer 
software design, authenticating works of art. 
 
Class 45 
Legal services.  

   
 


